1947- November

September 24, 1947

Dear Jack:

Wuxhington, D.C. I am sorry to have been so long in writing to you but, as you know, we have just returned from Brazil, and our correspondence is very much in arrears. If you will communicate with me as to the most convenient time for you to be in Washington I will be happy to set up the appointment with the President for the purpose of extending to him an invitation to attend the Dedication Dinner of The Associates, Food and Container Institute, to be held on November oth. We expect to be here consistently before that date.

May I also take this opportunity to express to you my sincere appreciation for your kindness extended through the good offices of Herb Blunck. Needless to say, I have enjoyed material which you so thoughtfully provided for me.

As always I shall be looking forward to seeing you again.

Sincerely,

MATTHEW J. CONNELLY Secretary to the President.

Mr. John L. Hennessy. Hotels Statler Company, Inc., Hotel Pennsylvania, New York. New York.

MJC:rlk